
December 20, 2021 

 

 

Todd Carter, Lead Pastor  

Pathway Church 

 

Dear Todd: 

After much prayer and discussion, I have decided to retire from my position as 
Executive Pastor for Pathway Church, effective June 30, 2022.  

After living away from our children for almost 20 years, since they completed 
college, married and started their families, we want to live closer to them and will 
be relocating to Spring Hill, TN. We are currently building a house there.  

I’m also extremely excited that we’ve selected Rodney Elliott to become Executive 
Pastor as I leave. He will lead differently than I have, but he will be a great asset to 
you, to Pathway and to God’s Kingdom. I look forward to mentoring him and 
turning my responsibilities over to him during the next six months. 

It’s extremely hard to write this letter and to realize that I/we are saying goodbye 
to this church that we love so much and that has meant so much to us. We have 
shared in 40 years of phenomenal years of local church ministry, grateful to God 
for all that he has done in us and through us. 

But we know that should the Lord tarry, the best years for Pathway Church lie in 
the future.  

With much love and prayer, 

 

Larry Wren 


